                            YAU YEE LEAGUE AGM  24TH  June 2014 held at                      

                                                Kowloon Cricket Club Pavilion 
                                                    MINUTES

In Attendance:

Representatives of every League Member Team with the exception of IES, who will incur a fine for non-attendance, were present.
From Yau Yee Executive Committee:

Michael Johnson – Chairman

Michael Ashton - Secretary & DSC Member
Matthew  Seddon  -  Treasurer

Laurence Rudge – Assistant Secretary & DSC Member
Paul Hodgson – Second Division Rep

Jonathan McKinley – Third Division Rep
Tom Vincent – General Rep

Neil Jensen – General Rep
Mark Eade – General Rep
Absent with Apologies:
Edwin Lim – Vice Chairman & DSC Member
Michael Yen – Webmaster & Fourth Division rep
Michael Wong – First Division Rep & DSC Member
                         _____________________________________________________

The meeting commenced at 7:10 pm. Drinks and snacks were made available from the outset of the meeting. All in attendance had access to an agenda, minutes of the previous year’s AGM, and the financial statements of the Treasurer’s Report.
The Chairman conducted the proceedings throughout by microphone. 

Agenda:
1. Confirmation of the minutes from the previous year’s AGM of 2013.
       These were confirmed as correct – Proposer –  Philip Murton of HKDC Mobsters
                                                                Seconder  - Frank Brown of  GGFC. 

2. Matters arising from the meeting. 

There were no matters raised from the floor but the Chairman elaborated some related points during his report and through the rest of the meeting. He also confirmed that the 9-a-side tournament will go ahead pre-season.
3. Chairman’s Report. 

The Chairman summed up the year as having gone well, thanks to the building of templates regulating management over the past seasons. He informed everyone that the League’s home base of Kings Park would be back with us on the 17th of August subject to contractors completing to schedule. He announced that the draw for League fixtures would be made and this was in fact done after the meeting.
4,   Treasurer’s Report. 
Matthew Sneddon  had presented the accounts for the year with the projected budget for the season 2014/15  and these were confirmed – 

Proposer  -  Alan Urmston  of USRC
Seconder – Frank Brown of GGFC      
A substantial surplus was made and this was due to an increase in fines and decreases to costs in pitches and medics.   

Mark Thatcher of Boca confirmed that he would continue as the auditor of League accounts for the third successive season. 

5, Election of Officers
There were no nominations contesting any of the officer positions of the Executive Committee and the Committee as a whole of 12 members had agreed to continue for the forthcoming season. There were no nominations from teams for additional members to join the Executive Committee. It was noted that Mark Eade who was co-opted into the Committee last October was now formally an elected General Representative proposed by Colloids and seconded by Store House Hearts.
The Committee was confirmed as that which served for the season 2013/2014.

6. Rule Changes
Copies of a proposed Rule Change with extensive explanatory notes were drafted by the Committee respecting Rule No. 28 affecting players incurring disciplinary bans in other leagues whilst playing in the Yau Yee, and this rule change was presented for consideration and acceptance.  A vote was undertaken:  Proposer Laurence Garner of Boca Seniors, Seconder Phil Murton of HKDC Mobsters. 

The rule change was carried by a sizeable majority so that it is now approved. The change will be reflected in the Rules published on the League website.  

7. New Teams.

Two new teams had applied for admission to the League and been interviewed by an EXCO subcommittee, which approved their application and presented it to EXCO. However EXCO was not satisfied with the guarantees made by these teams in providing a pitch for the three years standard requirement for League entry. 
Consequently the League remains at 48 teams in four divisions. The League will advertise its willingness to consider applications from prospective new teams. 

8. Any Other Business.

i) Jurg Niederberger of Swiss XI asked for greater transparency regarding disciplinary penalties imposed on players, by stating them on the website. Aside from invidious and inaccurate comparisons this might generate, it was the policy of the League as explained by the Chairman not to” name and shame” individuals publicly on the website to protect their privacy, for such information could be very harmful to such individuals in their private life. 
Bobby Lawson of Colts suggested that such information might be relayed to team representatives each week without any recourse to entering the public domain of the website.  In the proposed pre-season meeting of team representatives the issue will be clarified to them. 

ii) Scott Semple of Club Albion and Bobby Lawson of Club Colts requested that the 40 disciplinary points maximum tolerance level for teams before they enter into special restraints and penalties be reconsidered. They claim this figure of 40 points throughout the Leagues is inequitable as between the First Division Teams and the remaining teams. The First Division teams play a longer period of time per match, moreover accrue greater numbers of Cup matches and that this increases their exposure and likelihood of more yellow and red cards from referees. 

It was suggested that the League raise the disciplinary points tolerance ceiling for First Division teams or lower this ceiling for other teams in order to ensure equitability. 

Scott Semple was asked to present a formal paper incorporating suggested numerical adjustments for discussion at the pre-season meeting of team managers. The Chairman directed the Divisional Reps to consult teams on this issue
iii)    Shyam Nainani of KCC Dragons asked about the difficulty of monitoring the application of accepted rule change No. 28. The Chairman explained that all team representatives would be responsible for such monitoring and have the confidence in their players as to their honesty and integrity. 
Meeting Close.

The meeting, respecting all matters of business, closed at 8:00 pm. 
The fixtures draw was subsequently made and members continued to socialise. 

                         Mike Ashton 

                             (Secretary). 
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